
Roosevelt	Construction	updates	Fall	2015	
	
New	walls	in	site	(Oct.	12	-	16)	
	
Foundation	pours	from	the	last	few	weeks	on	the	Gymnasium	Wing	have	made	way	
for	laying	the	first	cinder	blocks	on-site	this	week.	With	the	first	few	walls	forming,	
the	shape	of	the	new	building	is	now	visible	from	the	north	windows	inside	the	
school.	
Additional	foundation	work	is	still	ahead	for	the	Auditorium	Wing,	as	the	orchestra	
pit	has	now	been	excavated.	The	greenhouse	structure	that	bridged	the	connection	
between	the	main	school	building	and	original	theater	was	removed	this	week.	That	
area	will	be	renovated	as	a	new	corridor	connecting	the	Student	Commons	to	the	
new	Writing,	Publishing,	and	Social	Justice	wing	for	Fall	2016.		
	
Steady	progress	(Nov.	2	-	6)	
		
Concrete	pours	are	continuing	on	the	new	Performing	Arts	Wing	to	the	north	and	
the	Gym	/	Classroom	“West	Wing.”	Work	continues	on	the	orchestra	pit,	which	is	
now	largely	formed.	The	foundations	for	the	Main	and	Auxiliary	Gymnasiums	are	
now	complete	with	cinder	block	walls	now	beginning	to	take	shape	around	them.	
This	week,	the	Classrooms	half	on	the	new	“West	Wing”	will	be	poured	filling	out	the	
footprint	of	the	building.	
Gutting	work	is	now	complete	on	the	former	Theater.	New	trenches	for	structural	
supports	and	utilities	are	now	in	place	to	service	the	Arts	and	General	Classrooms	
that	will	occupy	the	Lower	Level.	With	the	spaces	emptied	and	bare,	it	has	been	a	
stunning	transformation	in	just	a	few	short	months.	
	


